## NORTH LONDONDERRY TOWNSHIP

## **BOARD OF SUPERVISORS**

April 21, 2025

The regular meeting of the North Londonderry Township Board of Supervisors was called to order at 7:30 p.m. on April 21, 2025 by Chairman Ronald Fouché in the Township Municipal Building. Others attending were Supervisors William Buckfelder and James Hartman, Solicitor Andrew Morrow, Manager Michael Booth, Assistant Manager Kristopher Troup, Chief Kevin Snyder, and Secretary/Treasurer Lisa Daubert. Thirteen (13) visitors were present.

Chairman Fouché called for questions or comments from the public on the agenda items for this meeting. None were received.

Minutes from the previous meeting, March 17, 2025 were approved as presented on motion by Hartman, seconded by Buckfelder. All in favor.

The Treasurer's Report for period ending March 31, 2025 was accepted as presented. All in favor.

The Police Report for March 2025 was accepted as presented. All in favor. Chief Kevin Snyder noted the Police Reports have been placed on the Township's website and a copy was placed in the Police Department's lobby for public viewing. Chief Snyder noted the Penn State Health Medical Group on Park Drive will host the drive-through "National Prescription Drug Take Back" day on Saturday, October 26<sup>th</sup> from 10:00 a.m. until 2:00 p.m.

Manager Michael Booth reported the Planning Commission did not meet on April 21, 2025. No business was necessary.

Invoices were approved as presented on motion by Buckfelder, seconded by Hartman. All in favor.

Resolution No. 04-21-2025 (Disposition of Records – Annual Disposition) was adopted on motion by Hartman, seconded by Buckfelder. All in favor.

The Supervisors reviewed an Addendum to the 2024-2028 Uniformed Employees Collective Bargaining Agreement. The Addendum encompasses a few changes; Article XXI – the addition of the Police Academy and Article XXVI – the addition/changes regarding a newly hired Officer. On motion by Buckfelder, seconded by Hartman, the Supervisors approved the Addendum to the 2024-2028 Uniformed Employees Collective Bargaining Agreement. All in favor.

Deborah Buckfelder, Township Representative – Palmyra Public Library Board noted a meeting was held with Manager Booth regarding the Library budget. Mrs. Buckfelder stated the Spring Fundraiser, "Titles & Tees" completed today with a sponsorship to date of \$3,700.00.

On motion by Hartman, seconded by Buckfelder, the Supervisors made the following appointment. All in favor.

Zoning Hearing Board 2<sup>nd</sup> Alt. James I. Reed Term Ending 12/2027

A heartfelt letter from Chairman Fouché was read regarding his stepping down from being the Chairman of the Board and resigning his position as a Township Supervisor. Ron spoke of his voyage through time beginning with the Planning Commission in 1970 to his start as a Township Supervisor in November 1986. He remarked how the residents and staff created the best Township in the County of Lebanon.

Supervisor William Buckfelder gave a few remarks regarding Chairman Fouché's dedication to the Township and its residents. He thanked Ron for mentoring him through the years and requiring the best from the staff. Supervisor Hartman also noted his appreciation for Ron's guidance and support. Solicitor Morrow, as a resident himself, thanked Ron for always placing the Township ahead of himself.

On motion by Buckfelder, seconded by Hartman, the Supervisors accepted the resignation of Ronald E. Fouché. All in favor.

On motion by Buckfelder, seconded by Hartman, the Supervisors made the following appointment. All in favor.

Township Supervisor Michael Salvo Term Ending 12/2025

On motion by Hartman, seconded by Buckfelder, the Supervisors elected the following positions for the remainder of 2025. All in favor

Chairman William C. Buckfelder
Vice - Chairman James E. Hartman
Member Michael Salvo

There being no other business, the meeting adjourned at 7:52 p.m.

Secretary